
 
 Our mission is to educate learners to their fullest potential in preparation for life-long learning. 

 

 

 

June 8, 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

 

RE:  Update on Secondary School Consolidation 

 

With the support of the Board of Trustees and Executive Council, the NNDSB 

consolidation planning process is on track. At this stage, consolidation planning timeline 

objectives and deliverables are on or ahead of schedule. Capital projects and 

renovations at West Ferris Secondary School (WFSS) and Chippewa Secondary School 

(CSS) are proceeding ahead of schedule. 

 

Our staff continue to collaborate with respective stakeholders, including studentsT
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 Our mission is to educate learners to their fullest potential in preparation for life-long learning. 

Building Renovations, Inventory & Transportation 

 

The NNDSB Board of Trustees approved funds to begin renovations to classrooms and 

facilities necessary to accommodate the programming and enrollment changes for 

September 2020. Despite restrictions due to COVID-19, construction work is proceeding 

as scheduled while adhering to appropriate health guidelines. Staff are working 

collaboratively at each of the schools involved in the consolidation process to ensure 

that school inventory, including memorabilia, will be equitably distributed to support 

students at WFSS and CSS.  

 

The Transportation Consortium is working towards providing students and parents with 

route information before the end of this school year to assist students as they plan to 

attend their new schools in September. 

 

Keeping students, staff, parents, and school communities informed is of the utmost 

importance as we approach the final phase of the consolidation process. NNDSB is 

dedicated to smooth transitions for all as we approach the 2020/21 school year. 

 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

 

Craig Myles 

Director of Education 


